

Wroxall Primary School

Castle Road, Wroxall, PO38 3DP Tel: 01983 852290 office@wroxallprimary.co.uk Headteacher: Mrs. Lynn Torance

19th January 2024

Dear parents and carers,

It is with very mixed feelings that I am writing to let you know that I will be leaving Wroxall Primary at the end of the Spring term, 2024. I have thoroughly enjoyed my time at Wroxall and now feel that the time is right for me to continue my leadership experience within a larger school. I would like to take this opportunity to thank the governors, staff, and families of Wroxall for all of your support and partnership over the last three and a half years. During this time, we have successfully managed a full refurbishment programme to achieve the stunning school building we have today. Together we have navigated remote learning and school closure during the COVID pandemic, and completed an OFSTED inspection which recognised the school as being good in so many areas.

It has been an honour to lead the committed and professional staff team at Wroxall - a team who prioritise the needs of children at the forefront of all they do. None of this would be possible without you, our school community. The close partnership between families and the school is a huge strength at Wroxall and one I have valued immensely. Moving onto a new school will bring fresh opportunities and challenges, but I will treasure the time I have spent at Wroxall.

I know that this news may be unsettling, but please rest assured I will be working closely with the governors and the Local Authority to secure the best leadership for Wroxall through the Summer term and a recruitment process to appoint a substantive headteacher from September 2024 will begin.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to speak to me.

Kind regards

Lynn Torrance

Headteacher